
Riley-Morpurgo Class 
Caroline- Wells Class 
Beth- Rundell Class 
Jacob K- Walliams Class 
Mikey & Aoife– Rowling 
Class 
Isabelle D- Rosen Class 
Wahidah- Kinney Class 
Cerys–Dahl Class 
Lyra- Murphy Class 
Louis - Ahlberg Class 
Nila -Inkpen Class 

Dear All, 
 
For such a short half term – we certainly have packed a lot in and Easter seems so 
long ago!!  The term began with the smell of freshly painted walls at Upper Site! 
Some of our pupils proudly dressed in their Beaver, Rainbow, Cubs, Scouts, 
Brownie and Guide uniforms for St. George's Day.   They all looked so smart.   
Hamsey was also very excited that the High Sheriff of Surrey , Jim Glover, came 
to officially open the new music room dressed in full regalia!  He was particularly 
impressed with the musical ability of our pupils and that they are given the 
opportunity to partake in a broad curriculum.  I took Mr Glover to our Inclusion 
Hub where our Pastoral Lead and Send Team have made a time to reflect and 
support pupils. We were so proud when he said ‘ our school was aspirational in it’s 
vision for provision in mental health.   The pupils posed some very thought 
provoking questions – some being about the very large sword he brought in to 
show!  The Upper School Council then attended a question and answer session 
with the Warlingham School Councillors – they remained eloquent and focussed 
throughout and really impressed the CEO and Head of School.     
I had the absolute pleasure of accompanying Year 3 and 4 pupils on their 
residential to High Ashurst.  Watching them show resilience to make their own 
fire,  be collaborative making huge dens, set aspirational goals to climb and abseil 
down the 15m climbing wall (I know how hard that was as I also climbed with Mrs 
Howe!) and nurture one another showed how their school values are embedded. 
James Cannon from BBC Radio Kids Talk interviewed some Year 3 pupils. I have 
to say I was thoroughly amused by some of their answers – some of which may not 
have made the cut!  I am sure you will enjoy listening to the podcast (on the 
website).     
Our Year 5s have been out at Whitgift Primary Project learning about being 
aspirational through learning different computing programs, learning about 
peacocks and wallabies they saw, music and athletics. I believe they even had 
sessions in Chinese and Japanese.  Girls also attended Croydon High for a 
robotics lesson!  They are also our first year group to go out on their Summer trip 
to Hampton Court.  I am pleased we didn’t loose any in the maze!  Well done for 
fabulous behaviour out and about Year 5. I am looking forward to hearing about 
all the other year groups trips too.   
That and alongside all the preparation for the move to one site in September – it 
has been a whirlwind of a half term.  
  
Mrs Mace   
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And finally… 
Wishing for a sunny, warm 

half term and seeing the 
children refreshed for 

learning  
 

Deputy Headteacher 

 
The SNAG Council have been 

meeting with the Head at Surrey 

Commercial Services this half 

term.  They fed back to her on 

the impact they have seen  over 

the year following the  

implementation of their ideas at 

the end of the Summer Term.  It 

was  pleasing to hear that pupils 

really enjoyed the revamped 

school dinner menu they had 

input on. The SNAG Council are 

now looking forward to tasting 

the Theme Lunch suggestions! 
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Spreading the ‘Good News!’ 

Congratulations to the following: 

I hope you have all read the letter this week informing you all 
of the good news that as from September, we will all be on one 

Site!  I have been busy with the MAT organising the move, 
refurbishment of the Hub and the IT equipment needed. As you can 
imagine this is a mammoth job – you can image it’s like moving a 
very large house!   

We have met with the Surrey Early Years advisors, who are very 
impressed with the School’s three year vision for development.  We 
are now awaiting costings but some of the work will begin  during 
the half term! Obviously, if in the meantime you want to write to 
DIY SOS or 60 minute makeover …... 

I am looking forward to meeting you all at the class/year group 
assemblies to keep you updated . I am also looking forward 
to hearing your positive views and ways you might be 
able to help out. 

High Sheriff’s Visit  Opening the 
Music Room  

Year 6 who have completed their KS2 SATS. They have worked so hard to get to this 
point. Well done! 

Year 2  who also have taken their KS1 SATS.  They also have worked very hard and I 
could not have asked for more – they have done their best! 

Mrs Davidson who ran the London Marathon! 

Girls Football Team v Whyteleafe who were just pipped at the goal 
post. An amazing effort! 

Girls Netball Team Hi 5 Netball League who came 3rd in the next round 
of the league.  
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Hamsey Green will be on one site 

from September!  
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